
VETO MESSAGE: 
 
  
                         VETO MESSAGE - No. 106 
  
TO THE SENATE: 
  
I am returning herewith, without my approval, the following bill: 
  
Senate Bill Number 2174, entitled: 
  
    "AN ACT to amend the retirement and social security law, in 
relation 
      to the retirement of certain peace officers and police officers 
in 
      the state department of taxation and finance" 
  
    NOT APPROVED 
  
  This bill would grant "peace and police officers" of the Department 
of 
Taxation  and Finance (DTF) an expanded pension benefit. The Officers 
at 
issue encompass a  wide  variety  of  titles,  including  revenue  
crime 
specialists,  excise  tax  investigators,  and  investigators in the 
DTF 
inspector general's office. These employees enforce New York tax laws, 
a 
task of great and increasing  importance  to  law  enforcement  in  
this 
State. 
  
  The DTF officers at issue are defined by the Criminal Procedure Law 
as 
peace  officers,  except when they execute search warrants, and for 
this 
sole puporse they are police officers. However, the pension benefits 
the 
bill would not simply establish parity between DTF  officers  and  
other 
peace  officers. Rather, the benefits would be higher than those 
enjoyed 
                                               ______ 
by many peace officers, and indeed, some police officers. In 
particular, 
this bill would grant DTF officers an additional 1/60th  of  salary  
for 
every  year  of  service after completion of 25 years, a benefit that 
is 
greater than that received, for example, by state corrections officers. 
  
  Even more problematic, the bill grants DTF officers the  same  
retire- 
ment  disability  benefits  as  state  corrections officers and 
security 



hospital treatment assistants,  including  presumptions  that  when  
the 
officer  suffers  from  HIV,  hepatitis,  tuberculosis or heart 
disease, 
those conditions resulted from discharge of his or her  duties.  
Earlier 
this  year,  I  vetoed legislation that would have granted many of 
these 
very provisions to DTF Officers, in part because there was  no  
evidence 
that  DTF  Officers  were  more  vulnerable to these diseases than 
other 
public employees. See 2007 Veto No. 24. There is nothing in  the  
record 
                  ___ 
of this bill that changes that result. 
  
  Many  of  the officers at issue clearly perform work that is 
difficult 
and sometimes dangerous. But pension benefits  represent  a  
significant 
expense  to  the  State,  and  should  be expanded only with caution. 
In 
particular, in granting a benefit to one group, I must consider  
whether 
it treats similar groups of workers equally, or whether it expands 
bene- 
fits  in  a  way  that  will  open  the door to new demands from 
others. 
Because this proposal provides greater benefits  to  DTF  Officers  
than 
many comparable groups of workers enjoy, it does not meet that test. 
  
  The bill is disapproved.                      (signed) ELIOT SPITZER 
                              __________ 

 
 


